
C^on^re^ation ^J\eli(atl ^eshurun
cordially invites you, your family and friends

to our

j-^urim Services
Ok is .^citurdcii^ niijkt, Warck 25tk, 7:00 o'clock

The Megillah will be read following Ma'ariV by young adults
of the congregation

SunJacnj morn in cl, Ward 26th, 2:15 o'clocb

Ramaz Students who will serve as Cantors and Readers at the Sunday

morning Purim Service, left to right:
Robert Levine Steven Schacter

Herbert Hauser Samuel Blumenthal

Roger Oppenheimer Steven Lorch

Joshua Barzilay Robert Kurzweil

David Grossman Alan Kalischer

Alvin Smilow

Richard Kahn

Richard Silverman

Asher Miller

Sidney Rosen

NOTES ON PURIM SERVICES

Saturday Evening
1. Purim will be ushered in on Satur¬

day evening. Mincha will begin at
6:00 o'clock. The service will be held
in the Main Synagogue and will be
followed by a short talk on the laws
and significance of Purim.
2. Youngsters will assemble at 6:30
o'clock in the Chapel. They will be
brought to their assigned places in
the Synagogue by supervisors.
3. Ma'ariv will begin at 7:00 o'clock
and will be followed by the reading
of the Megillah.
Sunday Morning
4. The Sunday service will start
promptly at 9:15 A.M. The reading of
the Megillah will take place at 10:00
o'clock. Uniform prayer books and
Taleisim will be provided. The young¬
sters are asked to bring their own

prayer books. The men are urged to
bring their own Tephilin.
5. Students of the Park East Religious
School will meet at 9:00 o'clock in the
third floor lunchroom from where they
will be brought to the synagogue.
Ramaz children and all other young¬
sters will assemble in the synagogue
chapel at 8:45. They will be escorted
to the synagogue from there.
6. All children will receive noise-
makers at their places of assembly.
Please be sure, therefore, to bring
your children to the proper place at
the right time so that the necessary
arrangements may be made for them.
7. All worshippers are invited to be
the guests of the Sisterhood and Men's
Club at a light snack which will be
served in the auditorium following the
service. The snack for the children will
be served in the third floor lunchroom.

A R E L I G

Rabbi Haskel Lookstein will preach this Saturday at 11:00 A.M.
"'GUARD WHAT COMES FROM THY LIPS' —

OUS MONOLOGUE ON I N T E R - R E L I G I O U S DIALOGUES
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THE WEEKLY PORTION

Remember .... Don't Forget . . .!

As a special addendum to our Week¬
ly Portion this Sabbath, we will read
Parshat Zachor, that passage in the
Fifth Book of the Bible which requires
us to remember the infamy practiced
at our expense by Amalek, the tribe
from whom the arch tyrant, Haman,
was descended.

As if to emphasize the gravity of
the injunction, the Torah compounds
the mitzvah by enjoining us both to
remember and not to forget. Thus, if
we forget what Amalek did and, more
importantly, what Amalek means, we
are violating both a positive and a
negative commandment of the Torah.
Throughout most of our long his¬

tory it did not require much concentra¬
tion to remember the anti-Semitism
which Amalek and Haman symbolized.
The plague of anti-Semitism was wide¬
spread and omnipresent. In recent
years, however, particularly in our
blessed land of America, the specter
of anti-Semitism has hardly reared its
head and, to all intents and purposes,
it seems to have disappeared alto¬
gether. A young generation is growing
up in this land which, to paraphrase
the Bible, remembers not Pharaoh (al¬
though it is growing increasingly
aware of Joseph and his heritage).

That such complacency is not alto¬
gether warranted has become mani¬
fest in the past few weeks. First, we
saw the bold stance of the anti-Semite
revealed in the Board of Education
elections in Wayne County, New Jer¬
sey. The largely assimilated Jewish
population of Wayne County was rude¬
ly awakened by the strident voices of
a community in strife, roused by deep-
seated hatred for and fear of the Jew¬
ish segment of the population.

Second, only last week we saw the
first of what, no doubt, will be a series
of advertisements which struck at the
core of Jewish religious practice un¬
der the guise of benevolent friendship
toward animals. After a recent sermon
of mine on the subject of humane
slaughter legislation, I received a
lengthy letter from the prime mover in
the organization which sponsored that
advertisement rudely objecting to my
alleged description of that organiza¬
tion as anti-Semitic. In retrospect, I
can only regret that I made only an
oblique allegation and not a clear and
forthright charge.

Finally, just last week the news¬
papers carried a lengthy goodwill
statement by a major church in
America apologizing for past crimes,

PASSOVER RELIEF APPEAL
LAUNCHED

In our Congregation the Passover
Relief Appeal has always elicited a
warm and generous response. This
year, a minimum of $7,000 will be re¬
quired to take care of those causes
and individuals who turn to us for
assistance. Out of this fund, too, we
will be able to take care of special
deserving families whose need we
know and who would not normally
come to the attention of public charity.
A special letter about this Appeal

has already been sent to you. It is an
Appeal to our entire Kehilath Jeshurun
family — members, seat holders and
friends alike — to respond generously
to our campaign this year. We ap¬
proach all because we try to benefit
all.

Together with the letter you will
find a Passover Food Directory, show¬
ing all those products under the super¬
vision of the Union of Orthodox Jew¬
ish Congreagtions of America. This
booklet, is sent to you to assist you
in ordering your Passover food needs.

You can assist others in preparing
for their Passover, by sending your
contribution to the Passover Relief
Fund, without delay. In that way, you
will accomplish the most good.

As in the past, we will publish a
list of donors in the Bulletin about two
weeks before Passover.

When you sit down at the Seder
table this year, the opening statement
of the Haggadah will have added
meaning for you when you realize
that your contribution helped others
who might not ordinarily come to your
attention.

regretting historical inhumanities to¬
ward the Jewish people and offering
to make amends by initiating a series
of dialogues in depth in which two
religions could study together, pray
together and explore their common
idealogical backgrounds. The apology
and the regret are commendable if
somewhat belated; the offer for di¬
alogues — even with overt proselytiza-
tion excluded — carries with it certain
perils of which we ought to be aware.

In short, the commandment to re¬
member Amalek and not to forget the
dangers of anti-Semitism is quite rel¬
evant for our day. Shabbat Zachor,
the Sabbath of Remembrance, in 1967
has special contemporary meaning for
every Jew. Let us hope that in 1968
the commandment to remember overt
and covert anti-Semitism will have
only remote historical significance.

H. L.

f-^n rim CjreetincjS

We extend best wishes

for a Happy Purim to all
our members and friends.

MEN'S CLUB THEATRE PARTY NOTICE

The Men's Club Theatre Party, "lllya
Darling", will be held this Wednesday
evening, March 29th.

We have just been informed by the
Theatre agent that there are some very
good seats which he can make avail¬
able.

We bring this to the attention of
our friends who have not as yet made
their reservations. We will be pleased
io accommodate those who would like
to attend. Please call the synagogue
office, HA 7-1000.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays-
Many happy returns of the day to

Leon Daniel, Benjamin Kaufman, Mrs.
Bessie C. H. Goodman, Mrs. Harry Hey-
man, Mrs. Nathan Salzman and David
Warshavsky.
Anniversaries-
Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs.

Benjamin Bartel, Mr. and Mrs. Harry
W. Baumgarten, Mr. and Mrs. Elmer
G. Engel, Mr. and Mrs. Isidore Epstein,
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Hollander, Mr.
and Mrs. Richard Kolb, Mr. and Mrs.
George Weiss and Mr. and Mrs. Robert
H. Zessman.

Engagement—
We extend our hearty congratula¬

tions to our devoted members, Mr. and
Mrs. Jacob J. Rosenblum, on the en¬

gagement of their son Michael to Miss
Ann Carol Baseman.

Congratulations—
We extend our hearty congratula¬

tions to our esteemed Trustee, Eugene
Hollander, on the honor bestowed up¬
on him by the Religious Zionists of
America, at its recent dinner held in
the Americana Hotel.

RAMAZ STUDENT GREETS

MRS. DAVID BEN GURION

A student at Ramaz School, Merry!
Hiat, presented Mrs. David Ben Gurion
with a bouquet of flowers when the
Ben Gurions arrived at Kennedy Air
port.

We are proud of the fact that a stu¬
dent of Ramaz School was chosen for
this honor.
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YESHIVA UNIVERSITY BRUNCH AT KEHILATH JESHURUN

SUNDAY, APRIL 2nd
On Sunday morning, April 2nd, at

10:00 o'clock, Kehilath Jeshurun will
hold its annual brunch in behalf of
Yeshiva University.
Our congregation over the years has

shared in the growth of Yeshiva Uni¬
versity as an eminent center of higher
learning.
Kehilath Jeshurun's role of leader¬

ship is evident in the University's an¬

nals, publications, and emplaquements
on buildings, classrooms, and facilities.
Members of Kehilath Jeshurun and
their loved ones are honored as Schol¬

arship Donors, as Master Builders and
as Science Fellows, in tribute to their
generosity toward America's oldest

and largest center of higher learning
under Jewish auspices.

Today, Yeshiva University is in the
period of its greatest growth. Student
enrollment steadily increases; faculty
is being enlarged; courses of study
are expanding; new buildings for the
arts and sciences are under construc¬

tion. Again, it is incumbent upon us to
respond — to share with gratification
and pride in a glorious achievement of
the American Jewish community.

Make a special effort to spend Sun¬
day morning, April 2nd, with other
members of Kehilath Jeshurun and
hear the full story on the accomplish¬
ments and future role of Yeshiva Uni¬

versity.

RABBI HASKEL LOOKSTEIN TO DELIVER CLOSING LECTURE

OF ADULT INSTITUTE SEASON WEDNESDAY NIGHT, APRIL 5

The formal season of classes for the

Kehilath Jeshurun Adult Institute will

officially come to a close on Wednes¬
day night, April 5th. The closing cere¬
monies will be marked by a special
open public lecture to be delivered
by Rabbi Haskel Lookstein.

This lecture will conclude a four-

part series on the general theme: "Tra¬
ditional Judaism Confronts Contem¬

porary Issues." The title of our Asso¬
ciate Rabbi's address will be: "Issues

of Religion and State in Israel."

It is well-known that in Israel, state
and religion are not separated as they
are, theoretically, in America. It is also
known that the close association be¬

tween the Jewish religion and the

Jewish state has led to many sticky
political and social problems.

The Rabbi will discuss the status quo

as it exists today in Israel. He will try
to outline some of the problems and
deal constructively with some of the
issues. He will also relate the non-

separation of religion and state in Is¬
rael to the changing pattern of church
and state in America today.

A cordial invitation is extended to

the entire congregational family to at¬
tend this closing lecture of the season

on Wednesday, April 5th, at 9:00
o'clock. The lecture will be followed

by a question and answer period. A
light collation will be served at the
conclusion of the program.

THE JEWRY BOX

Served During Will Serve During
WEEK OF MARCH 12th WEEK OF MARCH 26th

IRWIN B. ROBINS ABE NEWBORN

SAMUEL FEDER LOUIS ORWASHER

DAVID MILLER OSCAR PERLBERGER

RALPH PERLBERGER

MORTIMER J. PROPP

Thank you for your cooperation in helping to maintain the Daily Minyan.

CONGREGATIONAL SEDARIM

TO BE HELD

We are pleased to announce that,
as in the past, a congregational Seder
will be held on each night of the Pass¬
over holiday. The dates this year are

Monday evening, April 24th, and Tues¬
day evening, April 25th.

Those who attended Seder nights
with us in the past are all in agreement
that they compare favorably with even
a home Seder. They are really and
truly family occasions.

The congregational Seder is a serv¬
ice to our members and to their im¬

mediate families. We will be glad to
accommodate them for both nights of
the festival or for one of the nights.
To preserve the character of the Seder
we limit the number of reservations.

We, therefore, urge those who want
to be with us to make their reserva¬

tions without delay. Reservation forms
will shortly be mailed to the entire
congregation.

KIDDUSH SPONSOR

The kiddush this Sabbath will be

sponsored by Mr. Henry Reinhold in
honor of the aufruf of his son, John.

PLEASE NOTE

The Father and Son Minyan will not
be held this Sunday morning, March
26th and Sunday morning, April 2nd.

The program will resume on Sun¬
day morning, April 9th. A cordial in¬
vitation is extended to all men and

boys to join us at that service, which
will be the last session of the season.

JUNIOR CONGREGATION

Saturday, March 25th
Cantors

Charles Sub
Claude Alpert
Ronald Deutsch

Sermonette

Ron Cohen

Teenage Torah Reader
Alvin Smilow
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Cong. Kehilath Jeshurun
125 East 85th Street

New York 10028, N.Y.
HA 7-1000

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Haskel Lookstein Assoc. Rabbi
A. Joseph Cohen Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg Ritual Director
Joseph Glatt Exec. Director
Noam Shudofsky — Youth Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Joseph Roth Vice-President
Elgin Shulsky — Treasurer
Irwin Shapiro Secretary
Mrs. William Lebowitz Pres., Sist.
Abraham R. Kirshon Pres. Men's Club

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES
FRIDAY

Lighting of Candles 5:50
Evening 5:45

SATURDAY, Shabbat Zachor
Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:15
Pre-School Service
Dining Hall 11:00

Weekly Portion: Tzav
Leviticus 6:1-8:36

Deuteronomy 25:17 - 19
Haftorah: I Samuel 15:2 - 34

Evening 6:00
Conclusion of Sabbath 6:45
Ma'ariv 7:00
The reading of the Megillah will
follow

WEEKDAY SERVICES
Morning 7:30
Sunday Morning 9:15
Evening 5:45

LIPSTADT MEMORIAL

COMPANY

Monuments

370 AMSTERDAM AVENUE
NEW YORK 24, N. Y.

TR 4-6843

Closed Saturdays Open Sundays

j-i: . T

rfrfj Sp
-'-•v

_ J\ehifcith ^eilurun Sisterhood
cordially invites

you to attend their

Snnuut 2)onor aCuncheon
Wednesday, April 12, 1967

at 12:00 noon

Kehilath Jeshurun Synagogue House
1 25 East 85th Street

New York City
Couvert $20.00

Make your reservations now
— call the Synagogue Office —

1/

SISTERHOOD

KIDDUSH HOSTESSES

Saturday, March 25th
Mrs. Arthur T. Bernstein

Mrs. Florence S. Cooper
Mrs. Joseph Perlman

PERFECT FOR SMALL
KOSHER SIMCHAS

209 W. 38th St. bet. 7th & 8tli Ave.
Whatever the occasion . . . you'll
find Lou G. Siegel's facilities ideal.

*Dignified atmosphere
*Superb service

*Moderate cost

*And, of course, the ultimate in
strictly Kosher cuisine.

Our Entire Facilities Can Be
Exclusively Yours For
Saturday Night Parties.

Free Parking forDinner Guests
6 P.M. - 1 A.M.

For further information
telephone WI 7-1262

YAHRZEITS
March
25—FANNY SALZMAN
25—MINNIE COLIN
26—EUGENE I. GOODSIDE
26—HENRI UNTERMANS
26—LEO KAHAN
26—LIBBY PENZNER
26—DORA R. WEISS
26—PHILIP MANDELKER
26—ARTHUR FISCHER
27—SARAH ROTHENSTEIN
27—JACOB S. ADLER
27—ISAAC ERNST
27—MAX EARL
28—FANNIE LEVIN
28—DINAH MERKIN
28—ISRAEL ETRA
28—PHILIP J. SPILKY
28—ESTHER M. BERNARD
30—HATTIE FINE
30—EZRIEL SHAPIRO
30—LEAH KATCHER
30—ISRAEL MANDELBAUM
31-JACOB FREEDMAN
31-ESTHER KEREW

RIVERSIDE MEMORIAL

CHAPEL

76th ST. & AMSTERDAM AVE.

ENdicott 2-6600

CARL GROSSBERG, Director

Gertz Bros., n.y.c. Second Class Postage paid at New York, N. Y. This Bulletin is published weekly from September to June;
bi-weekly in June and once monthly during July and August.


